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Head Teacher Message 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Hope you are all safe and well. 

Link to the latest video is: 

Headteacher Message - 23rd February 2024 

(youtube.com) 

Please like and subscribe to be made aware of all new 

and exciting St Josephs content.  

St Joseph, pray for us. 

Mr Stapleton 
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Y7 Windsor Castle Trip 

Some of our Year 7 students 

went on an exciting trip to 

Windsor Castle today to 

support their medieval 

curriculum and to enhance 

local studies. Students had 

the opportunity to explore 

the castle, learn how it 

developed over time.   

“The glory of God is a human 

being fully alive!” 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vdZcZ0KN0PA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vdZcZ0KN0PA
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Theme of the Week – The Beloved 

 
In the Gospel last week, we explored the temptations experienced by the very human nature of 

Jesus. In the Gospel on Sunday, we see the event of the Transfiguration, which affirmed the dual 

nature of Jesus as both man and God. Being both man and God can sometimes be difficult for us 

to understand. However, this is the foundation of our Church and our faith as a whole.  

In Sunday’s Gospel Jesus is beginning his journey towards Jerusalem and the fate that awaits him 

there. However, the start of this journey is delayed by this awesome moment of revelation that 

we know as the Transfiguration – the moment when Jesus is gloried and revealed as the Beloved 

Son of God, the Messiah. The voice from heaven echoes those words spoken at the baptism of 

Jesus. We see the appearance of Moses and Elijah with Jesus and we might ask ourselves, why out 

of all the people from the Old Testament, why these two? The first possible reason is that they 

encapsulate the Law (Moses) and the Prophets (Elijah) and all the times in the Old Testament 

where the Passion and the resurrection of Jesus is foretold, we hear of them.  Here, Moses and 

Elijah signify to the Apostles that what is about to happen to Jesus has long been part of the plan 

of the promise of God whose love endures forever. However, the second significance of these two 

individuals is when we actually look back at their own encounters with God. Moses in the Old 

Testament protested to God that he was the wrong person to do the work of God and Elijah in the 

Old Testament felt overwhelmed in his ministry. But both always had the support and protection 

from God.  

In our own lives, we are also confronted with these times of struggle. We strive to be faithful to 

the Gospels, but we can find many excuses that hold us back. Ultimately, though, our vocation is 

to always desire and at last attain the glory that belongs to Jesus by nature, and is offered to us by 

adoption. We have more reasons than Moses and Elijah to protest that we are not up to the 

challenge, but God’s response is the same to them as it is to us. He does not dispute that we are 

weak, he knows it very well but he promises never to leave us, and to give us everything we need 

to do his will, no matter how big the obstacle is. 

We must not repeat the reluctance of the disciples to believe and understand “They observed the 

warning faithfully, though among themselves they discussed what ‘rising from the dead’ could 

mean”. We already have the whole picture. Just as Jesus was revealed as the beloved Son of God, 

we too can take our place as beloved children of God. What glimpses of the glory to you see in 

your daily life? Can you recall an event where you saw someone in a completely new light? This 

week, try as a follower of Jesus, to respond to people with greater generosity, forgiveness, 

acceptance and love. 
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Light up Lent 29th February – 7th March 

Light Up Lent is our diocesan week of Accompanied Prayer, a retreat in everyday life. Begin or 

deepen your prayer life, get to know the Scriptures better, and above all, grow in faith and in love 

for the Lord who loves you. With one-to-one support each day for a week, via Zoom, from an 

experience prayer guide. Find out more and sign up here 

https://pastoralministryoffice.org/event/lightuplent/ 

Lenten Gospel Reflections for each week of Lent 

Bishop David has written and recorded a series of Lenten Gospel reflections for each week of Lent. 

In the video and audio version you can listen to the Gospel of the day and the reflection by Bishop 

David. You can watch the video here: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xhye0zMUWQc 

Lenten Fundraiser 
During the season of Lent, there will be a variety of fundraising events in and out of school to try 
and raise as much money as possible for our school charities. Please can parents/guardians 
encourage your child to take part and support us in our mission. Please see attached to the bulletin 
some events that have already been organised with more information 
 
Free school meals 

Am I eligible for free school meals? 

You will be able to claim free school meals for your child if you receive one of the following 

benefits: 

 Universal Credit (provided you have a net income from employment of no more than £7400 
per year).  For more information on how the government calculates your earnings from 
employment whilst claiming Universal Credit, please check the "Eligibility under Universal 
Credit" section below. 

 Income Support 
 Income based Jobseeker's Allowance 
 Income related Employment and Support Allowance 
 Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 
 The guarantee element of Pension Credit 
 Child Tax Credit (provided you're not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an 

annual gross income of no more than £16190) 
 Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax 

Credit 

Please give on the link below to apply. If entitled, Slough Borough Council will inform you and the 

school of this. https://www.slough.gov.uk/xfp/form/244 

 

https://pastoralministryoffice.org/event/lightuplent/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xhye0zMUWQc
https://www.slough.gov.uk/xfp/form/244
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Calling all Cecilia members and Lenten fundraisers! 

The top House presents: The Big Cafod Lent Walk. As the period of Lent approaches, please go on as many 

walks as you can and log your kilometres here. 

Sharing this link with family and friends to donate, we will have a great chance of reaching our goal of 

£200 for a brilliant charity that combats global inequalities. Don’t forget you can also sign up to join us on 

our 10km walk on the 23rd March! Any questions, please ask Miss Crabtree. Happy Walking! 

https://schools.walk.cafod.org.uk/fundraising/st-joes-takes-on-the-big-lent-

walk?utm_source=SFMC&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=BCJ_S_BLWS_CAFOD_24_MDEExcite_Lea

dIn_14Days&mi_u=53786619&mi_ecmp=BCJ_S_BLWS_CAFOD_24_MDEExcite_LeadIn_14Days 

 

World Book Day! 
 

We are delighted to celebrate World book day at St Joseph’s with the students on Monday the 4th March. 
This is a day on which we celebrate reading for pleasure and all things literary. Back by popular demand is 

our literary character dress up for staff and students (with prizes for the best!). We kindly ask that all 
students make a suggested donation £1 – this will be on parent pay and will go towards charity. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://schools.walk.cafod.org.uk/fundraising/st-joes-takes-on-the-big-lent-walk?utm_source=SFMC&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=BCJ_S_BLWS_CAFOD_24_MDEExcite_LeadIn_14Days&mi_u=53786619&mi_ecmp=BCJ_S_BLWS_CAFOD_24_MDEExcite_LeadIn_14Days
https://schools.walk.cafod.org.uk/fundraising/st-joes-takes-on-the-big-lent-walk?utm_source=SFMC&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=BCJ_S_BLWS_CAFOD_24_MDEExcite_LeadIn_14Days&mi_u=53786619&mi_ecmp=BCJ_S_BLWS_CAFOD_24_MDEExcite_LeadIn_14Days
https://schools.walk.cafod.org.uk/fundraising/st-joes-takes-on-the-big-lent-walk?utm_source=SFMC&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=BCJ_S_BLWS_CAFOD_24_MDEExcite_LeadIn_14Days&mi_u=53786619&mi_ecmp=BCJ_S_BLWS_CAFOD_24_MDEExcite_LeadIn_14Days
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Lent 2024 

 
During the season of Lent, students will be reflecting on different types of prayer and ways to pray in 
order to prepare them for the sacrifice made on Good Friday and the celebration of the Resurrection at 
Easter. We encourage all students, parents, staff and parishes to send in their prayers to chaplain@st-
josephs.slough.sch.uk so over the course of Lent and throughout the whole year we can come together as 
a school community to pray for our intentions and allow us all to deepen our relationship with God. 

 
Word of the Week 

“menagerie”.  

This is a noun to represent a strange or diverse collection of people or things.  

Idiom of the Week 

“to be hoist by your own petard”.  

This means to be injured, ruined or defeated by one’s own action, device, or plot that was intended to 

harm another.  

 

mailto:chaplain@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk
mailto:chaplain@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk
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Year 7 News 
It has been a great start to the new half term. Students have been excited to get back and are massively 
looking forward to the second half of their first year in secondary school. There has been lots going on with 
Football and Netball Fixtures and even a trip to Windsor Castle! 
 
A couple of things to note: Equipment for PE is becoming a little bit of an issue, students are forgetting 
elements of their PE kit, if there is an issue with a student being able to have their full PE kit then please 
ensure an email or a letter is sent to your child's PE teacher to make them aware of this issue.  
 
Completion of Homework is going to be a focus for the whole school with awards going to those who receive 
no XH's this half term and to the House with the least XH's so please make sure all Homework is completed 
on time.  
 
Have a lovely weekend all! 
 
Mr Cooper-Santos – Head of Year 7 
 
 
Year 8 News 
 
A warm welcome back to Year 8 after the Half Term break, students have come back with a very positive 

attitude achieving one of the best week’s behaviour wise since September!!  

Our target for this Half Term is to achieve 95% positive behaviour by Easter so all students need to make 

sure they are getting their House Points for their excellent work both inside and outside of the classroom 

showing how Year 8 are exhibiting the school values at all times. Great to see you all back and hears to a 

fantastic half term. 

 Miss McCormack – Head of Year 8 

 
Year 9 News  
Welcome back! Year 9s started the week positively and accumulated 815 positive points. Next week during 

reading the students will be given their log-in details and shown the process on how to choose their options. 

Parents will be given their log in details next Friday to help with the process too.  

Krispy Kremes will be awarded to the form who has the least amount of lates this half term. 9 Jerome are 

currently in the lead with 0 lates! 

Before Half Term, letters were sent asking for your consent (via Parent Pay) to allow pupils to view the 
play Masking, in the School Hall on 29/02/2024. This play is part of the school's Health and Wellbeing 
programme. The play asks young audiences to consider how they can build connections and find joy in this 
uncertain world as well as how they can know when they need to ask for help.   
  
Please contact Mrs Ossei-Brainoo on j.ossei-brainoo@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk if you have any 
enquires/concerns. 
 

Have a lovely weekend! 

 

Miss Joseph – Head of Year 9 

mailto:j.ossei-brainoo@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk
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Year 11 News  

Well done for your continued hard work with your PPE's. A reminder that next week is the last week, next 
stop the real deal!!!  Lentern fundraising has started today, every Friday there will be a tombola outside the 
Chapel. Next week we will have Bake off and then St Josephs got Talent, please try and get as involved as 
possible. In the meantime have a great weekend! 
 
Mrs Dunleavy – Head of Year 11 
 
School's work with Police Commissioner Louise Sloan 
 
As part of the school's work on keeping pupils safe, pupils will have workshops with PC Louise Sloan after 
half term. The workshops will cover: 

Substance abuse 

 Year 12- 19/02/2024-8:45am-9:20am  
Knife Crime 

 Year 10 -23/02/2024-12:05pm-12:40pm.  
Harassment 

 Year 7 -27/02/2024- 12:05pm-12:40pm 

 Year 8- 14/03/2024-9:45am-10:20am  

 Year 9- 27/02/2024-9:45am-10;20am  

 Year 10-8/03/2024-12:05pm-12:40pm  
 
Looking forward to our pupils exploring these topics in depth during the workshops, alongside the PSHE 
curriculum taking place during lesson time. Any issues kindly let me know. Mrs Ossei-Brainoo 
 

Little Green Change 

We currently subscribe to Little Green Change- an Eco Community that brings opportunities for us to be 
more sustainable!  
  
I am currently on the look out for students to write content for their 2024 environmental magazine. They 
already have students from a number of schools in Devon, Dorset and Berkshire signed up, but would like 
more.    
 

Examples of possible content include:  
 An article focusing on a specific environmental topic like micro plastic pollution, energy saving, 
water pollution, etc. 
 A school or business case study showcasing some of their eco actions to date. Supporting 
imagery/photos are encouraged. 
 An interview with a high profile individual or business leader in the environmental/sustainability 
sector. 
 Environmental career information. 
 An eco-quiz aimed at secondary-aged students. 

 

An electronic copy of the magazine will be made available on their website in the summer, with a number 
of printed copies on recycled paper being made available for the students and schools featured.  

  
If you would like to write for this magazine and take part in this opportunity, please send Miss Boland your 
article via email or MS Teams and the best will be selected for publication by the Easter half term.  
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St. Josephs High Pi Day 2024 

The St-Joseph’s Maths Department presents Pi(𝜋 = 3.14 … ) Day which will be held on Tuesday, March 

14th, 2024. It’s the 3rd month and the 14th day (Kool, isn’t it!). 

The day will be celebrated with a competition called “Memorizing Pi” or (Memorizing digits of 𝜋) 

This means, on Tuesday March 14th 2024, students will go to M1/M6 at break or lunch time where they 

will get a chance to write-from memory as many digits of Pi(𝜋) they can remember. We hope to have a 

winner for each House, Year group as well as an overall St Joseph’s Champion. 

Here’s a link to get you started! 

 

Pi Web Sites 

Pi continues to be a fascination of many people around the world. If you are interested in learning more, there are 

many web sites devoted to the number Pi. There are sites that offer thousands, millions, or billions of digits, pi clubs, 

pi music, people who calculate digits, people who memorize digits, Pi experiments and more. Check this Yahoo 

page for a complete listing. 

Memorization of pi 
Haraguchi holds the current unofficial world record (100,000 digits) in 16 hours, starting at 9:00 a.m. 
(16:28 GMT) on October 3, 2006.                                                      He equaled his previous record of 83,500 
digits by nightfall and then continued until stopping with digit number 100,000 at 1:28 a.m. on October 
4, 2006.  

His previous world record of 83,431 was performed from July 1, 2005, to July 2, 2005. 

In the endless pursuit of Pi's post-decimal values, most couldn't get farther than Rajveer Meena — who 
memorized and recited, officially, an unfathomable 70,000 digits in about 10 hours.13 Mar 2023 
 

A Brief History of Pi 
Ancient civilizations knew that there was a fixed ratio of circumference to diameter that was approximately equal to 
three. The Greeks refined the process and Archimedes is credited with the first theoretical calculation of Pi. 

In 1761 Lambert proved that Pi was irrational, that is, that it can't be written as a ratio of integer numbers. 

How many digits are there? Does it ever end? 

Because Pi is known to be an irrational number it means that the digits never end or repeat in any known 

way. But calculating the digits of Pi has proven to be a fascination for mathematicians throughout history. 

Some spent their lives calculating the digits of Pi, but until computers, less than 1,000 digits had been 

calculated. In 1949, a computer calculated 2,000 digits and the race was on. Millions of digits have been 

calculated, with the record held (as of September 1999) by a supercomputer at the University of Tokyo 

that calculated 206,158,430,000 digits.  

Extension task: Can you write the number 62,831,853,071,796 in word 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3HRkKznJoZA
http://dir.yahoo.com/Science/Mathematics/Numerical_Analysis/Numbers/Specific_Numbers/Pi/
http://dir.yahoo.com/Science/Mathematics/Numerical_Analysis/Numbers/Specific_Numbers/Pi/


 

  

Friday, 23 February 2024 

“Unlocking Belief in All” 

Xtend Panathalon 

Well done to the 8 pupils who took part in the Slough Secondary Xtend Panathlon on Thursday 

22nd February. They showed great enthusiasm and team work which resulted in them finishing 2nd. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 Superstars! 

 

Dominik Maslack and 

Maksymilian Oleszak 

are our year 10 

superstars achieving 

the highest amount of 

positive points this 

week. 
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Science club- Making Elephant toothpaste! 
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Year 9 Meningitis ACWY & Td/IPV Immunisations 

 

The Berkshire Immunisation Service will be visiting St Josephs on 12th March 2024 for the Year 9 Meningitis 

ACWY & Td/IPV Immunisations.   

Parent/carers are required to complete a consent form as soon as possible if you would like your child to 

receive their vaccination at school. If parents/carers do not wish for their child to be vaccinated, please 

advise them to complete the form as a non-consent. The consent letter is a separate attachment along with 

the newsletter.   
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ADMINISTERING PARACETAMOL – CONSENT REQUIRED 

 
With regard to paracetamol, the school office hold a supply to be administered for the relief of headaches, 
migraine, neuralgia, and rheumatic aches and pains.   
 
We are asking parents to provide the school with written consent for the administering of paracetamol. 
Holding this information will enhance the current system we have in place for first aid, and will enable us 
to deliver a faster, more efficient provision.  
 
The school will only administer with written consent from you giving us permission to do so.  Pupils are NOT 
allowed to carry their own paracetamol.  If paracetamol is administered at any time during the school day 
we will inform the parent/carer of the time of administration and dosage. We ask all students to only ask 
for or take paracetamol in a responsible way.   
 
Paracetamol will only be administered as a last resort. A first aider will assess if paracetamol is required and 
will ensure it is administered in their presence. Students will be prompted to tell a member of staff if they 
have already taken any that day.   
 
 
PROVIDE CONSENT ON PARENTPAY 
Please can we ask you to login to your ParentPay account and provide consent, granting the school 
permission for your son or daughter to be given paracetamol when required. 
 
If you do not wish to give the school consent to administer paracetamol please contact  
office@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk.   

mailto:office@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk
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Y11 & Y13 PPE Schedule 
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EAL NEWS (English as an Additional Language) 

 

Here are some educational apps, websites, and online resources 

that parents can use to reinforce language skills and support 

their child's learning at home: 

1. Starfall (Website): Click Here 

 Starfall focuses on phonics and early reading skills. It 

includes interactive games, songs, and stories to help 

children build a strong foundation in language and literacy. 

2. Storyline Online (Website and App): Click Here 

 Storyline Online features videos of famous actors reading 

children's books aloud. It helps enhance listening skills and 

promotes a love for storytelling. 

3. Reading Eggs (App and Website): Click Here 

 Reading Eggs is an online program that focuses on reading 

and literacy skills. It includes interactive games, lessons, and 

e-books to make learning to read enjoyable. 

4. National Geographic Kids (Website): Click Here 

 National Geographic Kids provides educational articles, 

videos, and games on a wide range of topics. It's an excellent 

resource to encourage reading comprehension and expand 

general knowledge. 

 

 

https://www.starfall.com/h/index-grades45.php
https://storylineonline.net/
https://readingeggs.co.uk/gaw/branded/?gad_source=1&gclid=CjwKCAiA_tuuBhAUEiwAvxkgTmXmeCs1J8DpmZy9IxntCQRYiz8vV7uhNbHdSi1xSRxvuW08j8cxnhoCPdYQAvD_BwE
https://www.natgeokids.com/uk/
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Pupil Nominations of the Week 
 

Year 7 
Lena Wilk and Alessio Massey for receiving the most positive points this week. Well done! 

 
 
 
 

Year 8 
Tyra Jonga, Amelia Gibas, Eilis Conlon and Vanessa Buda for achieving most positive points 

Year 9 
Kaitlyn Wynne and Wiktor Sztuba for getting the most positive points this week  

Year 10  
Victoria Galica Y10 For AMAZING efforts and being active and intentional to create high 

quality work in Design & Technology 
 

Dominik Maslack and Maksymilian Oleszak are our year 10 superstars achieving the highest 
amount of positive points this week. 

 

Year 11 
 

Annabella  Nersadja and Jose Osei Agyarko For most positive points  
 

Year 12 
Sachman Sandra and Patrycja Masko for the most positive points on Classcharts. 

Shanti Kumar and Mateusz Skowera for their excellent performance in the Oxford Union 
debating competition 

Also a big thank you to all the year 12 students who supported with the Baby Bank Appeal 
 

Year 13  
Bobby Kadiri and Cameron Martin for earning the most positive points this week. 

 


